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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

CLUB PRESENTATION 
 
SATURDAY MAY 25 
FROM 6PM 
 
CLUB CLEAN UP 
SATURDAY 8 JUNE 
FROM 10AM 
 
CLUB AGM SUNDAY JULY 
7 FROM 10AM 
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The end of another patrolling season now sees us looking towards our upcoming 
presentation night and AGM, however the last patrolling weeks have seen a 
number of activities happen. 
 
For Easter we held our annual Kids Easter Egg Hunt which was well attended and 
ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ Ŧǳƴ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƛƴǾƻƭǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƻƴŜ 
that is growing rapidly, we also received some great media and social publicity 
highlighting our club and showing what nice people we surf life savers are (see 
Newcastle Herald pic on the last page of the newsletter).  
                                                                                                                                                         
ANZAC day we attended our traditional memorial service at Townson Oval and 
were represented by the laying of wreaths by Junior and Senior members 
followed by a gathering back at our club. As always it was a solemn and moving 
ceremony that highlights how lucky we are not to have had to endure such 
hardships.                                                                                                                                                            
 
For the last two patrols we unfortunately had somewhat dismal surf conditions 
however it did allow for some cleaning activities to happen and particular thanks 
go to patrol 6 who gave the gear sheds and outside area a good clean thus 
shortening the list of tasks for the actual club clean up day.    
 
Patrol 7 finished the season off by supporting the Patrol Games, again great fun 
for those that attended with only minor cheating offences noted by the ƎŀƳŜΩǎ 
officials (very dark glasses were being worn).                                                                                                                                                                                           
 
Our SSV managed to thankfully hold together until the end of season and thanks 
to all for persevering with using the patrol tent and the equipment man handling 
issues caused bȅ ƻǳǊ ƳŀŎƘƛƴŜΩǎ ǇƻƻǊ ƳŜŎƘŀƴƛŎŀƭ ǎǘŀǘŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ƴŜǿǎ ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ 
that we have placed a deposit on a new Can-Am for a pre (next) season delivery 
which will once again give us a reliable asset to utilise. 

 
Nick 
 
5hbΩ¢ ChwD9¢ h¦w C¦b/¢Lhb whha L{ !±!L[!.[9 Chw ILRE FOR PARTIES, 
WEDDINGS, ENGAGEMENTS AND BUSINESS EVENTS - 
https://www.merewetherfunctions.com.au/ or 0447 416 007 

https://www.merewetherfunctions.com.au/
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THANK YOU TO ALL PATROLLING MEMBERS 
 
As we ŎƭƻǎŜ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǘǊƻƭƭƛƴƎ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƛǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ȅŜŀǊ ŦƻǊ ǳǎΦ  Over the course of the year 
we provided almost 5000 volunteer patrolling hours across our 9 patrol teams. 

At our end of season Patrol Captains meeting we recognised and thanked our Patrol Captains for the great 
work they do in organising and running patrols: 
 
Patrol 1           Sarah Bugbird and Jamie Paras 
Patrol 2           Waz Sterling, Dave Rees and Nathan Mckelligot. 
Patrol 3           Michael Spillane and Rob Dan 
Patrol 4           Kev Buckley and Bernie Sabine 
Patrol 5           John Bamberry and Dave Hoar 
Patrol 6           Liam Benson and Dave Hoar 
Patrol 7           Angela Tiedeman and Phil Jobling 
Patrol 8           Anthony Tietze and Simon Lovell 
Patrol 10         Phil Kendall and Nick Newton 

At the Presentation on the 25th of May the annual club awards for: 
 

¶ Club Person of the year 

¶ Patrol Person of the year 

¶ Patrol Captain of the year 

¶ Most Improved IRB Driver 

¶ Patrol Games Champions 

¶ Club Competitor of the year 
 
Awards will also be presented to those members who have put in an extra effort and have earned some 
bragging rights.  LǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƴƛƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΦ 
 
Next season 
 
If you are not patrolling next season can you let your PC know so that we can look at our capability across 
the Patrol Teams and make the necessary adjustments where necessary. 
 
Thanks again for your patrol efforts and see you on the beach!   

Kev/Dave 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Drones at Merewether Beach  
 
Over the last two months we have utilised the drone from Hunter Branch to fly for shark surveillance and 
water safety at Merewether beach. During this time you will be pleased to know we observed no sharks, 



although I'm sure they are out there. The protocol for shark surveillance is to firstly identify a marine 
mammal from around 60m height, and if the shape seems suspicious, drop down and get a closer look.  
 
Only if the mammal is one of three 'high risk' species (Tiger, Great White or Bull shark) AND it is within 
100m from swimmers OR 200m and swimming towards swimmers, will we notify the patrol captain and 
most likely ring the shark alarm. We will not be activating the shark alarm if there is no risk. For more 
information please email Emma: drone@merewetherslsc.com.au  
 
Hopefully in the future the club receives its own drone, and we can fully utilise the potential of this new 
technology. Watch this space!   cheers, Emma  
 

 
The drone catches a great view of the water, patrol and the club 
 

 

 
The drone catches world class action at the Patrol Games (unfortunately the massive crowd on the beach 
and on the promenade could not be fitted into the shot) 
 

mailto:drone@merewetherslsc.com.au


 

CHIEF TRAINING OFFICER UPDATE - By Anthony Tietze 
 

SURF LIFESAVING AWARD 

The final assessment (CVA) for the summer Surf Lifesaving Award was held at Stockton Beach on Saturday 6 
April.  Our fifteen participants did the club proud, all passing with flying colours.  We had some fun on Sunday 
afternoon at our celebration BBQ, where the patrol uniforms were presented.  Jae-Hun and his family treated 
everyone with some delicious Korean BBQ dishes.  Many thanks to our team of trainers and assessors for 
their skill and dedication.  A lot of work goes into the planning and running of a Surf Lifesaving Award over 
the 10 theory and 9 practical sessions.  
 

 
 

Theory Assessment ς The Pressure is On The Team at the CVA on Stockton Beach 

 

 

 
Paige Harker and Campbell Russell ς Conscious Patient Board 

Rescue 

 

CVA on Stockton Beach 

 



 
 

Spinal Management Assessment Celebration BBQ on Sunday Afternoon at MSLSC 
 

NEXT SURF LIFESAVING AWARD 

The next Surf Lifesaving Award will be held in the spring of this year.  We anticipate a start date in late 
September, timed to complement a final assessment on Stockton Beach on Saturday 14 December, 2019.  A 
full timetable will be published in August. 
 

IRB CREW AND DRIVER COURSE 

Nathan Wright successfully trained another squad of IRB drivers and crew, with the final assessment being 
held on Stockton Beach on Sunday 14 April.  Keeping up the numbers of competent IRB drivers and crew is 
an essential part of allowing MSLSC to fulfil their patrol responsibilities.   

Almost anyone can drive or crew in calm water, but the skill comes when working the white water, where 
snap decisions may need to be made.  The right decision and your off and running, the wrong one and your 
upside down, sometimes spectacularly. 

 
Celebrations for (from L to R) Tim Coghlan, Chris Warren, Tom Lyons, Nathan Wright, Riley Martin, Liam Benson & Sam 

Caldwell 
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These are my personal swimming tips, not necessarily sanctioned by MSLSC.  There are of course many finer 
points, but the following are some fundamental tips to think about when doing your laps.  Remember to 
concentrate on only one at a time.   

 

Swimming Straight - Constantly over-correcting with each stroke will slow you down. 

Take the Glide ς That momentary pause/glide on each stroke.  Watch the experts closely. 

And lastly: 
 

If somebody is going down the wrong road, they donôt need motivation to 
speed them up, what they need is education to turn them around.  

 

Surfsports Update 
 
The Competition year has come to a close and Merewether has had quite a successful year across the 
seniors and juniors.  Well done to all our competitors for the season.  Next season we would like more of 
our senior and junior members to come along to a carnival to see what it is all about and have some fun 
trying their hand at beach or water events. 
 
The Junior of the Year was awarded to Liam Sidwell this season.  Liam has had a fantastic season along with 
his U11 teammates who have all improved immensely.  Liam competed in the Newcastle Permanent Junior 
Ironman Series as well as the local Hunter Newcastle Permanent Series.  Liam competed in all three 


